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From The Grand Knight 

Brothers: 
For the fourth month in a row, (thanks to COVID-19), we will conduct a 
ñVirtualò Meeting on July 22nd in line with directives from Supreme, the 
Illinois State Office, and also guidelines from the Diocese of Joliet and Illi-
nois Governor Pritzker. I think I am speaking for all members of Council 
5918 when I say that we miss the days of face-to-face meetings. We are 
especially eager to return to the days when we would gather to recite the 
Rosary, and then share a meal with brother Knights before the start of the 
business meeting.   
 
While it seems that council business has come to a halt, in fact, there has 
been some activity since we last met in June.  
 
As you may recall, a motion was passed at the May Meeting, with final 
approval at the June Meeting, that involved the financial health of our par-
ishes. With DGK John Piotrowski leading the discussion, we recognized 
that with our parishes shut down due to the Coronavirus Pandemic, there 
were no weekly collections at CTS or at St. Scholastica. In other words, 
funds needed for daily operations were not coming in. However, with final 
approval voted on at the June Meeting, Council 5918 approved a $2,500.00 
donation to the churches we support, and from which we draw our mem-
bers. Specifically, $1250.00 would be given to each parish. 
 
On July 8th, DGK John Piotrowski and FS Mike Wagner presented Fr. Bob 
Duda, Pastor of Christ the Servant Parish, with a check for $1,250.00. This 
was done directly after Ft. Bob taped his Sunday Mass Service., which he 
typically does on Wednesday mornings. Arrangements for the check 
presentation to Fr. Norbert at St. Scholastica are pending. 
 
Fr. Bobôs Wednesday morning taping of his Sunday Mass Service also 
came into play on July 15th. For it was after taping on that day that Fr. Bob 
was kind enough to present John and Elena Piotrowski with ñFamily-of-
the-Yearò Honors for Fraternal Year 2019-20. As parishioners of CTS, 
it was very appropriate for Fr. Bob to make the presentation, with Deacon 
Tom looking on. John and Elena were well deserving of this award for the 
many ways they served Council 5918 and the CTS Parish Community over 
the previous year.      
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An outdoor presentation was the setting for the next award. In fact, the setting could not have been more ap-
propriate for the next honoree, for it was given following the July 18th Recitation of the Rosary for the Un-
born at the D. G. Abortion Center on 75th. Street. It was at that time and place that Knight-of-the-Year 
Honors were awarded to Dave Anderson for all the work he has done in the area of ñRespect for Life,ò 
support for the Waterleaf Center, Illinois Right to Life programs, March for Life events, promotion of Cath-
olic Man Night Activities and programs in general that call men to embrace their essential roles as protec-
tors and defenders of the faith.       
 
Kudos to John and Elena, and also to Dave, outstanding members of Council 5918 and Christ the Servant 
Parish. Please see photos of these two award presentations later in this issue of 5918 Express. 
 
The next ñRosary for the Unbornò will take place at the 75th Street Abortion Center on August 15th. Please 
come and pray for an end to abortions. BTW: It was great to see a good turnout at the recent Rosary on July 
18th. (Thank you Dave Anderson, Dick Marten, Jim Leifel, Ron Samoska, Mike Wagner, and John Zang. As 
previously mentioned, it was an ñIcing on the Cakeò moment to present the Knight-of-the-Year plaque to 
Dave Anderson. Given his ñcallingò to serve the Unborn, it was symbolic that Dave would receive the 
award at the Abortion Center).   
A Final Note: John Zang will be giving a status report at the July Meeting on Tootsie Roll Sales that are 
planned for late July and August. He will talk about the challenges that exist, due to COVID-19, in conduct-
ing traditional ID Drive activities. Since our June meeting, he has received word that sales at the Darien 
Walmart and the Woodridge Walgreens are on hold. At our July meeting, he may have a report on the status 
of sales at the Woodridge Jewel Store. Please listen to what he has to say, and pray that the virus is brought 
under control sooner rather than later. The harsh reality is that fund raising in 2020 for the Intellectually Dis-
abled is proving to be very challenging.      
 
Finally, I look forward to seeing you (Virtually) at our next council meeting, Wednesday, July 22nd on the 
Go-to-Meeting platform hosted by brother Knight Joe Gajc. Rosary starts at 6:30pm, Business Meeting at 
7:00pm. You should have received an email, sent on July 19th, announcing the online meeting and including 
the link which would allow you to join the meeting. If you did not receive the email, then please contact the 
GK at mjmggm@aol.com. 
 

Vivat Jesus!  Jerry Munley, Grand Knight 

From The Grand Knight continuedé. 

August Birthdays  

Rick Atkinson          8/29  Richard Kelly          8/31  

Bob Bakshis             8/26  Mark Landrosh        8/27  

Julian Cacho              8/6  Dan Marcotte            8/8  

Phil Carrigan            8/18  Matt Nathan               8/9  

Anthony Chlada         8/5  John Piotrowski         8/1  

Robert Hrouda            8/7  Joseph Rock, Jr         8/4  

Fr Slawomir Ignasik 8/25  Jim Rudny               8/22  

Joseph Kagann         8/12  Jim Snyder               8/17  

mailto:mjmggm@aol.com
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From Deacon Tom Fricke 

My Brothers and Sisters: 

A teacher opened his Bible and he turned to the Sermon on the 
Mount and read these words of Jesus to his class:  
ñYou are the salt of the earthéYou are the light of the worldò 
The teacher closed the Bible, sat on the edge of his desk, and said to 
the students: 
ñWouldnôt it be great if we could weed out the Church and remove 
from it all halfhearted Christians? Think of the impact the Church 
would have on the world if it had only committed people in it! 
Suddenly the students began to see his point. They began to nod in 
agreement. But a girl in the back of the room raised her hand and 
said: ñI agree with what you say. But who would decide whoôs to be 
weeded out and whoôs to stay?ò 
A flurry of hands went up. One boy said, ñI think almost anybody could 
decide that. I can give you a list of names right now.ò 
Now this raises a question. Would it be good to weed out the Church 
from time to time? 
Would it help everyone even halfhearted Christians? Would it shake 
people up and make them more committed? 
Would it help the Church become what Jesus called it be salt of the 
earth and light of the world? 
There were people in the Lordôs time who wanted him to separate the 
bad from the good as well. Among them were people who claimed the 
moral high ground, the Pharisees. Even John the Baptist expected 
Jesus to separate the cream from the skim, to have only holy people 
around him. John had foretold that our Lord would separate the chaff 
from the wheat. 
Jesus had all sorts of people around him, a rainbow coalition o peo-
ple, the learned, the ignorant, the good-living, the bad-living, tax col-
lectors, prostitutes, the whole lot. What in Godôs name is he doing, 
they said. Why doesnôt he get down to business? Why doesnôt he 
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From Deacon Tom Fricke Continued ... 

As any gardener knows, weeding can be the greatest threat of all to 
the life of young seedling. At first, the problem is one of identifying 
which is which. The weeds must be left until the seedling can be 
clearly recognized. Even then, removing the weeds may pose an 
even greater threat. It might sever the seedlingôs root system. Often 
the weed brings the seedling with it. 
In the case of human beings, it is an even more risky business. 
ñWeeding-outò has no history of success which doesnôt seem to curb 
peopleôs passion for it. Seventy years after Hitlerôs final solution, the 
horrendous weeding out of six million Jews in concentration camps. 
Race, religion, color, sex, politics are still considered for weeding out.  
The unborn child, the seed of life is threatened with abortion. At the 
other end of life, euthanasia is proposed as the final solution for the 
new Jews, the old, the maimed, the incurables and the burdensome. 
Right through life, the weed out continues remorselessly. The handi-
capped are institutionalized, the delinquent are penalized, the deviant 
are ostracized and the poor are patronized. 
Weeding out is not confined to faceless bureaucracy. Weôre all tempt-
ed to try our hand at it. We are sharp at spotting the undesirables, the 
troublemakers, the misfits. One shudders to think of the people who 
might have been weeded out if God had not chosen to intervene. 
Peter, after his triple denial in the crucifixion crises should have been 
weeded out for failing the leadership test. Strange isnôt it, that Christ 
never weeded out Judas? The church did not always show her mas-
terôs tolerance. Galileo could testify to that.  
The parable of the weeds is starkly simple and yet widely ignored. To 
the question, ñDo you want us to go and weed it out?ò the answer of 
Jesus is categorical ñNo.ò and the reason is self-evident. Only God 
has eyes sufficiently discerning and fingers sufficiently gentle for this 
job. Weeding out is Godôs prerogative. Life would be so much better 
for everybody, if only we would leave it up to him.  
 

Vivat Jesus! 
Deacon Tom 
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Dave received this award for all the work he 
has done in the area of ñRespect for Life,ò sup-
port for the Waterleaf Center, Illinois Right to 
Life programs, March for Life events, promo-
tion of Catholic Man Night Activities and pro-
grams in general that call men to embrace their 
essential roles as protectors and defenders of 
the faith.       

Council 5918 Knight of the year: Dave Anderson 

"Pro-Life Leaders Call for Corona-
virus Vaccine Without Abortion Ties" 
 

Development of an effective, safe, and widely 
available vaccine for the coronavirus is deeply 
important, BUT its development should avoid 
unethical links to abortion: "It's critical that 
Americans have access to a vaccine that is pro-
duced ethically; no American should be forced 
to choose between being vaccinated against this 
potentially deadly virus and violating his or her 
conscience," said the letter to the Trump Admin-
istration commissioner of U.S. Food and Drug 
Administration. The letter's signers, led by 
USCCB Chairman The Pro-Life Archbishop Jo-
seph Naumann of Kansas City, strongly support 
vaccine development as quickly as possible. At 
the same time, they urged the federal govern-
ment "to ensure that fundamental moral princi-
ples are followed in the development of such 
vaccines, most importantly, that human life is 
sacred and should never be exploited." The let-
ter encouraged vaccine development that uses 
cell lines NOT linked to unethical procedures 
and methods. These are in development by com-
panies like Sanofi, Pasteur, and Inovio, while 
also noting the work of the Iowa-based John 
Paul II Medical Research Institute. This letter 
was copied to Pres. Trump, Vice Pres. Pence, 
and HHS Secretary Alex Azar. 
 

---from Catholic News Agency, via National 
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Council 5918 Family of the Year: John and Elena Piotrowski 

Both John and Elena have  actively 
participated in a number of pro-
grams such as: 
 
* John is our Deputy Grand 
Knight 

* Represented our council at the 
annual convention 

* Crafts our monthly Newsletter 
* Both have sold Tootsie rolls on 
street corners and at store fronts 

* Volunteered at CTS October 
Fest 

* Worked on the Easter Egg Hunt 
* Helped with St Scholastica pic-
nic 

* Lastly, Elena is known for her 
baking abilities at the Monthly 
meetings 


